Dear Member

We wanted to assure you that GMB is still working every day to protect and help you our Members.
There is a confusing and conflicting narrative regarding schools. On one hand, the country is told schools are closing and on the other, you are being told you will need to continue attending work for business as usual, albeit with reduced numbers of children. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]This is why GMB has written to all Head Teachers asking for clarity on what is being expected of school support staff. It is paramount we work together with the employers, in a cooperative and pragmatic way, but it will always be our responsibility to ensure you are treated fairly and work in a safe environment.
Support staff in schools are, in the main, Term Time Only employees and the NJC Green Book recognises this is because it allows people to work who have children of school age, or caring responsibilities GMB recognises the significance of being a Term Time Only employee and will ensure this status is respected.   
For your information, attached is the letter which has been sent to Head Teachers. Please feel free to share the content of this letter with colleagues in your school.
We will post updates with responses received by schools on the GMB London website www.gmblondon.org.uk

Regards
Keith Williams                                           Lisa Bangs
Senior Organiser                                       Regional Organiser 

